Llanbister Community Council General Meeting minutes

Date: Wednesday 9th December 2020  Time: 6.15pm  Venue: Via Zoom

Apologies received:. County Cllr Rachel Powell
1. Members Present: Wayne Bowen (Chair), Marc Williams (Vice chair), Geoff Morgan, Darren Rogers, Tracy Lewis, Gareth Bowen, Catherine James, David Horne (Clerk). 
2. Declaration of Interest:  None
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting(s) – Minutes of the November general meeting were previously circulated to all councillors. All agreed they were a true record.  Proposed by Tracy Lewis and seconded by Geoff Morgan. The minutes will be signed when next possible. 

4. Matters Arising from Minutes 

a. Llanbister Road AED (Defibrillator). We have received a quote from Western Power regarding an electricity supply for the telephone box at Llanbister Road. The figure quoted is £185.63. In addition we would need to set up an account with an electricity provider service. It was proposed by Darren Rogers and seconded by Geoff Morgan that we proceed with the power supply set up. Clerk to action. Clerk will look into electricity accounts to cost up standing charges and energy prices and report back to council in January. Once the power supply is in place Clerk will coordinate with AL Technical so we can get the cabinet fitted and AED installed..   
b. Clerk has met with another contractor and requested a quote for work round the memorial. The amount quoted is £2250 + VAT, a total of £2.700. 
We have had 3 quotes now – G Morris (£3010 total), G Rowlands (£2450 total) and R Price (£2700 total). Council discussed making a contribution from reserves toward the cost with the rest coming from a windfarm grant. It was proposed by Marc Williams and seconded by Geoff Morgan that the contribution will be £1,000. Following this it was decided that the best value quote was the R Price one as it included safety railings in addition to the tarmac. Proposed by Tracy Lewis and seconded by Marc Williams.                    . 

c. Cattle grids. Reported in September but so far no response or action. Clerk to contact County Councillor Rachel Powell to see if she knows anything further
d. Bench donation. Following last month Clerk contacted the family wishing to make the donation of the bench. Their stated wish is to site the bench as close to Ithon View as possible
e. AED pads. These have been purchased and have replaced the expired pads

5. Planning – Receive planning decision notices for 26th October to 6th November, 9th to 20th November and 23rd November to 4th December 2020 which have been previously circulated to councillors. The application for the community hall has been approved    

6. Correspondence 
a. Receive email from the family of Keith Price regarding the donation of a memorial bench

7. Business to be transacted. 

a. Precept / Budget setting. Due to time constraints of Zoom it was decided to finalise this in the January 2021 meeting
8. Finance

Savings Account balance as at 4th December 2020 - £ 1,076.94

      Income (as part of above balance) – £0     

      Community Account balance as at 4th December 2020 - £6,541.92              

      Income (as part of above balance) - £0
      Outgoings as part of the above balance – Clerk’s Salary (Oct) 191.43

                                              Welsh Hearts (AED Pads) 83.50








     Clerk’s Salary (Nov) 142.09

9. Any Other Business. 

a. Audit feedback 2017-18. Clerk reported that we have received a qualified audit back from Welsh Audit. 

The reason for this was: Not reporting 2017-18 issues to council. 

In addition they identified some other matters that do not affect their audit opinion but need to be addressed by us: i)) The minute reference of the Accounting Statement and the Annual Governance statement have been left blank, ii) Trust Fund disclosure note was left unanswered

Clerk has taken these issues on board and will correct them at next audit   

b. Zoom Pro. In the event that we are likely to continue to have to hold meetings via Zoom and in light of last month’s urgent booking of a second meeting when we ran out of time, Clerk has costed the Zoom Pro package. This would give unlimited time for each meeting and would cover 12 months. The cost would be 119.90. It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Marc Williams    that we purchase a package for one year to start from January 2021. Clerk to action.

c. Geoff Morgan asked if Clerk could make enquiries about having some Christmas street lighting for next year. 

d. Chair brought up the subject of a laptop for Clerk. Clerk has previously suggested getting a dedicated laptop that would be owned by the council and be included on the asset register. Clerk will look into getting his current laptop reconditioned and if not economically viable then look at the cost of a new one.

   Date of Next meeting - Wednesday 6th January 2021 at 6.15pm via Zoom.

